BCI CIVIC MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 5, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 7:29 by the president. We all stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. The minutes for October 1, 2019 were read second and all approved.

Lisa reported we had very low county code numbers and a drastic drop on vacant homes. The crime report was three months from 8/1 to 11/1. 8 drug violations, 10 burglary, fraud and alarms,17 thefts, 1 trust passing,10 domestic violations, 2 stolen vehicles, 4 assaults, and 2 deaths. A question was asked about the size of a vehicle allowed in a development. Lisa will check on this issue. She suggested putting a notice on the web site about keeping the car doors locked, especially with the holiday coming.

Ed spoke with Mr. Dash and will get with Kevin Donnelly from conservation about the drainage ditch on S. Kingston. The raised blacktop on Kenmar Dr. is utility work being done. They were there today working and it now is a dip in the road. Replacement of curbs are only when the street is being repaired. Next year he is planning on repairing S. Chapel to Keningston Circle and two sections of Montvale. He had the section of trees & brush along Rt.4 from the basketball court to the shopping center cleared. Now he spoke with the Secretary of Transportation about fencing on both sides of Rt.4. This project is about \$600,000 so far Del Dot has agreed to \$400,000. Ed & Bryan are still working on the figures for this project.

Bryan reported that since the trees and brush were removed on the S. Side of Rt. 4 resident have complained about the noise. He is working on the project to help with noise coverage and the secretary seems eager to get this project started.

A resident was inquiring about the large trees that were cut down 2-3 months ago still sitting along the road in Fireside. Not sure how this came about our maintenance didn't cut them so we will have to check into it.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03.

Respectfully,

Barbara Smith